Colebrook
Town Offices
17 Bridge Street
Colebrook, NH 03576
603-237-4070
603-237-5069 fax

November 23, 2020

Ms. Michelle Winters

Administrator, Bureau of Rail & Transit

New Hampshire Department of Transportation
PO Box 483

Concord, NH 03302-0483

Me. Clint Savage

Supervisor, District 1, Bureau of Trails

New Hampshire Department of Natural & Cultural Resources
172 Pembroke Road

Concord, NH 03301

Dear Administrator Winters and Supervisor Savage:

Thank you for your letter dated September 23, 2020 to the Towns of Columbia and
Colebrook outlining a status update and your proposed next steps for the use of the out-of-
service state owned railroad corridor. The Town of Colebrook is interested in QOHRYV as
well as non-motorized use of the section of railroad corridor from North of the Columbia
Town Hall properties to NH Rte. 26/Bridge Street in Colebrook.

We understand that your response includes status update and proposed next steps for the
Columbia portion of the railroad corridor which runs from the Columbia Bridge to the
Columbia owned property abutting Simms Stream next to the old Town Hall as well as the
portion from the old Town Hall, north to Route 26/Bridge Street in Colebrook.

The Town of Colebrook agrees with the “next steps” as outlined in your September 23
letter. We hope to accomplish two main goals by using the pottion of the out-of-service-
state-owned railroad corridor between the Old Town Hall property in Columbia, North to
Rte. 26/Bridge Street in Colebrook for OHRV travel:

® Decrease or eliminate OHRV traffic on town roads

® Increase commerce among North Country towns by connecting OHRYV trails among
our towns and with various north country businesses such as restaurants and motels.



To that end, in partnership with the Town of Columbia, we would like to proceed with
DNCR as a point of contact for the filing of the STB discontinuance and abandonment
documents. Please advise us of the name or names of the personnel at DNCR with whom
we should be 1n contact regarding next steps. We are copying the Town of Columbia on this
response to your letter.

Thank you, again, for your attention and response to our request to proceed with this

exciting project. _
Sincerely ﬂ
A P \_Q//L%

Sharon Penney, Town Manager, Town of Colebrook

Greg Placy, £hairman Cc:}e%)k Select Board

Q&MJ

Suzanne Collifrfis Colebrook Select Board

Raymond Gorman, Colebrook Select Board

Cc: Town of Columbia Select Board
Executive Councilor, Michael Cryans
Executive Councilor Elect, Joe Kenney
State Senator Elect, Erin Hennessey
Philip Beaulieu DOT District 1
Alan Robert Baker
Craig Washburn, Metallak ATV Club
Mike Ouellette, Metallak ATV Club



